
May 2024 
Director of Student Services 

Board Report 
 

Custodial 

- Ordering summer maintenance/custodial supplies 
- Communicating with staff on basic maintenance needs to get addressed this summer. 
-  

Maintenance 

- Working on outside Rope Lighting at Dayton High School.  We spoke with the 
manufacturer from Utah on Friday. 

- Getting Davis Field ready for graduation.  Chairs will be delivered this Friday.   
- Solar Panels are working again and we have already generated 1.362 MWh in May. 

Project One 

- Duke will begin on Monday May 13th.  The job trailer will be set this week as well. 
- We are meeting with Graybach and the project manager bi-weekly to stay on top of the 

project.  We have brought in Motz group to work on details of the turf and other items. 
- Mr. Chenot has taken the lead in the playground development area for Lincoln.  We 

have met with multiple providers to get the biggest bang for that area.   
   

School Safety 

- Looking to purchase new server and camera system for the entire district.  Cost would 
be around $100,000. 

- Officer Brendel will be leading school safety trainings on May 21st with staff from both 
buildings.   
 

Transportation 

- We have our still having mechanical issues with our older busses.  We are doing our best 
to limit the issues. 

- We had 18 athletic events and 12 instructional trips in the month of April. 

Student Attendance/DPP 

- Enrollment as of 5/10 was 767 – 399 at LES and 368 at DHS. 
- Attendance percentage through 5/10 –LES - 93.92%  DHS – 90.85% District – 92.47% 
- Attendance last year at this time:           LES - 92.81%  DHS – 89.59% District – 91.33% 
- We had 0 Enrollments and 2 withdrawals the month of April. 


